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Data Request: 

Refer to Attachment 4, item 8.  

a. The last sentence states, “these customers will see a slight increase in payments”. 

Confirm this should read “these customers will see a slight decrease in payments”. 

 

b. Explain the situation that caused the Occasional Delivery Energy Service customers 

to decrease from six to five. Is the small power production facility belonging to this 

lost customer still active? Does Otter Tail anticipate the location to have an 

Occasional Delivery Energy Service customer in the future? 

 

            c.   Confirm this lost customer was the only customer receiving REC payments and Otter 

Tail doesn’t anticipate any of its current customers to receive REC payments. 

 

 

Attachments:  

Attachment 1 to DR SD-PUC-001.003.pdf 

 

 

 

Response: 

 

a. The last sentence should read “these customers will see a slight decrease in 

payments”. 

 

b. In the process of answering this question, we have discovered that during the CU 

conversion that customer rate code was inadvertently entered as “905” instead of 

“902” which excluded his record from the query. We are submitting a Revised 

Attachment 4 as Attachment 1 to DR SD-PUC-001.003. 

 

c. This is still the only customer that is receiving Wind REC payments. 

 

 




